
LUCILLE M. NIXON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 
SITE COUNCIL AGENDA 

NOVEMBER 7, 2016 
Nixon Elementary Staff Lounge  

 
Meeting called to order at 2:45 by Lauren. 
 
Members present Lauren Hahn, Megan Cox, Marie Legrand, Mary Pat 
O’Connell, Jen Silva, Courtney Smith, and Margo Sutherland 
 

1. Welcome 
a. Brief introductions new and old 
b. Binder 

 
2. Approve minutes from October 3, 2016 meeting – Changes to 
minutes…. Megan will check to see if the EL students are designated RFEP 
(not RFEPT!). 

Mary Pat moves to approve the minutes, Jen seconds. Minutes 
approved. 

 
3. Nixon 2015-16 SPSA goals and outcomes, with updated data 

Due date has changed to February.  We will present the goals to the 
board in January.  Some changes that have taken place on the goals since 
last time are… 

• No longer are the goals linked to district strategic plan, they 
are linked to the focus goals for 2016-2017 school year. 
These are High Quality Teaching and Learning, Wellness 
and Safety, and Equity and Access. 

• Mary Pat will be figuring out the target % for students 
meeting the writing goal.  

• In reading, we can word the goal to show that all students 
should make an increase in their reading level.  (This is a 
joint goal for the whole district since we have such a small 
number or students not meeting reading benchmarks). 
Only the students who are here at the beginning and end of 
the year will be monitored for this goal, they need to be 
here the whole school year. 

• We will need to have a reading, writing, and math goal. 
• Our goals are to shorten the achievement gap at our 

school. 



• In our SEL goal we are going to focus on the portion 
relating to communicating effectively and working 
collaboratively.  We would want to see a decrease of 
students identified with a “Concern” from Trimester 1 to 
Trimester 3 within each grade level.   

• Math will still be looking at the NWEA assessment for 3rd-
5th graders.  We are implementing a new math assessment 
and new intervention program for these grade levels.    
 

4. Approve the SPSA plan for Nixon 
• Due to the change in the date we will approve the SPSA at a 

later time either December or January. 
 

5. CELDT test data 
• 63 students took it in the fall 2015-2016 school year. 
• 57 of the 63 made one year growth overall.   
• We use a combination of push in and small group instruction 

to reach our EL students. 
 

6. Nixon’s Safety Plan 
• One idea is that all staff members are wearing I.D tags as a reminder to 

have adult volunteers sign in at the office.   
 

Comments, questions, suggestions 
 
Meeting adjourned at 4:00. 
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